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Behold the Star!  Let your light shine, before men, that they may see your good works, and glorify your 
Father in Heaven.  Matthew 5:16 

Welcome Back! I hope your Christmas was joyful!  We wish a Happy New Year 

to all of you!  May you be blessed with all God’s good gifts! 

Registration/Open House  

We will soon be beginning our fall registration for the 2016-2017 school year.  If you are 

hoping to continue next year here at Christ’s Kids, you will need to register your child for the 

days you anticipate them to attend. New registration forms will be given to you to fill out and 

return in order to hold your spot for the fall.  A $50.00 Registration fee is also required. You 

are given first priority in the registration process the end of January, as you are currently 

attending, before we open registration to the public.  However your spot will not be held and 

I cannot guarantee a place in the fall unless I receive the paper work.   

We are then going to hold an open house for new registrations for the fall season on February 

4th from 5-6 pm.  If you know of someone who is interested in our program for the fall, 

encourage them to come and visit our school and get information and fill out paperwork.  

Birthday Wishes!!  

Mataya Esse….. Jan 15 

Show and Tell 

On Thursday January 7th the children will have show and tell.  They are encouraged to bring 1 

item they received for Christmas. It could be a special toy, book, game, ornament or other 

item they got. Items will not be played with at school, but will be shown to the class and then 

put away.   

Class Needs 

Looking ahead to class needs I plan to turn our dramatic play into a post office/ florist 

shop/Doctor office in the coming months.  So please bring in the following items if you can;  

plastic/silk flowers, plastic vases, envelopes of various sizes, “stamps” (stickers of various 

design), blank cards for writing letters, index cards, bubble wrap, old white shirt of Dads (for 

a lab coat), a stethoscope, x-rays, and small baskets. 
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Christmas Program  

Thank You to all of you for coming and listening to your children tell the story of Jesus Birth 

through the Friendly Beasts. They worked hard on all the songs. Thank you for your efforts to 

help them learn the words. They did a great job!!  

Upcoming Events  
Chapel with Pastor Don…Jan 5th 

Show and tell………January 7th 

National Lutheran Schools Week….Jan 24-30th 

Open House/Registration……..February 4th 5-6pm 

Early Childhood Conference……………..  February 19-20 

Severe weather 
Please remember during the winter that you need to be mindful of severe 

weather reports and listen to the TV stations in case of school closing. If 

the Shakopee schools are closed due to weather conditions—so are we. If 

they start late- we are closed. 

 

Clothing for Winter 
I know children need to get outside and enjoy the snow that falls during 

the winter. However due to our short mornings and the time it takes to 

dress each child in all their winter wear, we will not be going outside 

every day when there is snow on the ground. So we will try going out on 

Thursdays IF everyone has all they need.  So be sure to send hats, mittens, 

snow pants, boots, warm coat, and scarf on Thursdays if there is snow. 

(Help your child to take responsibility for gathering all these items before 

school If only one child is without-we will all stay in. If we consistently 

have to stay in due to lack of outerwear, we will stay in during winter. 

 

National Lutheran Schools Week   
National Lutheran Schools week is celebrated each year throughout our country in 

celebration of Gods’ gift of our schools. The week is recognized in various ways by schools. 

We will celebrate with some special events.  

Milk Moola 

We will be starting to collect Milk Moola caps and product codes from Kwik Trip stores. If you 

bring in these items we can get cash for our school for collecting these. Please start saving 

these and watch for further information to come.  



Christ’s Kids News  
Pat Siedenburg, Director                Kara Piatt, Aide                       January 2016 

3 
Behold the Star!  Let your light shine, before men, that they may see your good works, and glorify your 
Father in Heaven.  Matthew 5:16 

        Prayers we have learned:    

Johnny Appleseed  

Oh the Lord is good to me and so I praise 

the Lord For giving me the things I need, 

The sun and the rain and the apple seed. 

The Lord is good to me Amen, amen, amen, 

amen, amen,  a…men. 

 
 
 
 

Tune: Frere Jacques) Thank You Father 
Thank-you Father, Thank-you Father, For this 
food, For this food, We are very thankful, We 
are very thankful, You are good. You are good. 
Amen 
  
 New for January:  Superman Prayer (sung) 

Thank you God for giving us food. 
Thank you God for giving us food. The 
food that we eat, The friends we meet. 

            Thank you God for giving us food.  Amen

Snack Schedule  

January 5-7…. Bloom Danquah 
January 12-14…. Enoch Luo 

January 19-21 …..Angela Heng 
January 26-28 ….Jaden Iv 

 

School Substitutes 
We are looking for substitute teachers and aides in the event one of us needs to 
be out of class for a day or more. If you know of someone who is interested in 
helping out in an emergency, please have them contact me. We would need to 
do a background check for licensing purposes but all I need is some information. 
Please let me know if I need to contact someone to ask. My phone here is:  
952-233-3516. Thanks! 

 

NEW CREATION LUTHERAN NEWS AND NUMBERS 

 
 New Creation Lutheran Church                    Preschool: 952-233-3516 

      WEEKLY WORSHIP TIMES                    Church Office: 952-445-3545    

      Sunday:  9:00AM in the Sanctuary            Website: www.christskidspreschool.com 
       Education Hour: 10:15AM 

http://www.christskidspreschool.com/

